
 

 

 

 

 

Term Three, Week 4 

August 1st, 2023 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 

Dear Families,   
 

Last week we celebrated the grandparents in our lives and the important role they play. It was wonderful to see 

so many at our school enjoying a cup of tea and spending time with their grandchildren. We also welcomed 

guests from Whitehaven and Freedom as our 3/4 our students continued this association after visiting them for 

singing and games throughout this year. It was one of the many highlights from this year, and a wonderful way 

to show our appreciation for all our grandparents do for us. We thank Miss Marg for organising this morning.  
 

We had a large team represent St Margaret's at District Athletics at Landy Field. The students represented our 

school proudly and displayed sportsmanship and our school values on the day. We are looking forward to the 

results, as many of our students placed first and second which should see them compete in the next round. 

Thank you to Mr Wilson and Mr B for taking the students and to Miss Fiona for the organisation prior to the 

event.  
 

The Matific Maths Olympiad takes place this week 

at school. Matific Maths Olympiad is a 5 day-long 

competition that aims to encourage participation, 

not excellence, ignite love of learning and build 

long-lasting habits. This experience provides a one-

of-a-kind opportunity for students to engage in 

innovative learning experiences, exploring practical 

applications of mathematics and enjoying engaging 

activities. Our students look forward to this each 

year and we are excited to participate again this 

week. 
 

Don’t forget Bogan Bingo tickets are on sale for this Friday night. This is a wonderful way to support our 

school community. If you are unable to attend, but would like to contribute to this event, please drop off 

donations for our raffle or silent auction to the front office. All money raised for this event will be going 

towards a refurbishment of the friendship station and additional outdoor equipment for all students to enjoy. 

This evening is a wonderful way to contribute to our wider school community, support the work of the P&F and 

make a difference to our school for all our students to enjoy. I look forward to seeing you there for a fun 

evening.  
  

Have a wonderful week, 

Susan 

 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders' past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe.  
The care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. 

 

St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and unique identities  
and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  

    

St. Margaret’s 
Primary School #18 



 

 

 
 

Calendar of Events  Term 3 
(New items in bold) 

August 
Monday, July 31st- August 4th  Matific Maths Olympiad 

Friday, August 4th       Assembly Year 3/4   

Tuesday, August 8th,     Creative Rail Project with artist James Price (P – Yr 6) 

Wednesday, August 9th   Emmaus Meal 6.30pm (First Eucharist preparation evening) 

August 14th - 18th      Book Week (note change of date) 

Tuesday, August 15th    Book Week Dress Up and ‘BookNic’ 

Friday, August 18th   3/4 Melbourne Symphony Orchestra excursion 

Friday, August 18th   Environmental Saviours Catchment day 

Friday, August 18th       Assembly Year 1/2   

Sunday, August 20th    Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm St Mary’s Basilica 

Monday, August 21st    Three Way Conversations  

           (parent/teacher interviews) 4pm - 6:30pm    

Tuesday, August 22nd              Students Finish at 1.30pm.  

       Three Way Conversations  

           (parent/teacher interviews) 2pm - 6pm 

Wednesday, August 23rd  Virtual Information evening  

Yrs 5 /6 ‘Times are Changing’ 7-8pm 

Tuesday, August 29th    School Board 7pm 

  

September 

Friday, September 1st    Father’s Day Breakfast: Donuts with Dad & 

     Father’s Day Stall 

Friday, September 1st   Assembly Prep   

Saturday, September 2nd    Father’s Day Bake Sale 

Monday, September 4th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Development  

No Kelly Club 

Friday, September 8th    St Margaret’s Cultural Day 

Friday, September 8th   Maths Comp (Year 6 selected students)  

Thursday, September 14th   Pie Day / Footy Colours  - wear your footy colours 

Thursday, September 14th   R U OK? Day – wear a touch of yellow 

Friday, September 15th   Kindness Matters Day. Kindness assembly 12.45pm 

     Last Day of Term 3. 1.30pm finish. Casual Clothes 

 

Parent Assistance needed to move furniture in 3/4 area from 12.45pm 

 

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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Calendar of Events continued  Term 4 
October 

Monday, October 2nd   Student Free Day. Staff PL 

Monday, October 3rd   First Day of Term 4 

Friday, October 13th    Odd Socks Day for Mental Health 

Tuesday, October 24th   Online Reconciliation Preparation evening 7pm 

Friday, October 27th    Art Show 

Mon, Oct 30th - Wed, Nov 1st   5/6 Camp Kangaroobie  

November 

Thursday, November 2nd   3/4 Sleep Over 

Friday, November 3rd    P&F Special lunch 

Monday, November 6th   Student Free Day – No Kelly Club 

Tuesday, November 7th   Melbourne Cup Public Holiday – No Kelly Club 

December  

Thursday, December 14th   Year 6 Graduation 

Friday, December 15th   End Term 4 1:30 finish 
 
 

 

St Mary’s Parish Feast Day and Farewell for Fr Jaycee 
 

The date of this event is: Sunday August 6th (10.30am – 12.30pm) 
 

Come and celebrate at any of our Sunday Masses and afterwards pop over to the  

Parish Office Centre (150 Yarra St - outside Café Light)  

for a free BBQ from 10.30am - 12.30pm.  
 

We also have a free entry Raffle.  

You have to be there to grab a winning ticket/prize. (Raffle drawn at 12.30pm) 

We have free face painting for the kids (and the kids at heart) during that time. 

A time to come together socially, wish each other well,  

and give our regards to Fr Jaycee… and also eat a bit of his farewell cake as well 

If the weather is inclement we will move it all into the Café & Pioneer Room areas. 
 

 

 

 

 

Please fill in in the form attached  

in the newsletter if you’re able to help 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

School Community News   
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Chloe Bidlo in Year 4 was recently awarded the Triple 

Zero Hero Award.  

  

On average Emergency Services Victoria receive a call 

every 11 secs, that’s well over 2.4 million every year. 

Only 24 little contenders won an award this year for 

their composure, ability to think fast and remain calm 

under an extremely stressful situation. 

 

Chloe and Deegan were faced with a very frightening 

situation when their dad had a epileptic seizure when 

they were home alone with him. After being unable to 

contact any family members they made the brave 

decision to call 000. Their call taker Kate whom they 

met at the event said that they should be so proud of 

how they articulated themselves and knew their location 

and were able to calmly answer questions and follow 

instructions to help dad be safe. 

 

Congratulations Chloe!! The St Margaret’s community 

congratulates you on this incredible award! 
 

 

      
  



 

 

 

 
 

Grandparents’ Morning Tea 

     
 

     
 

     
 

     



 

 

Grandparents’ Morning Tea 
On our morning tea for Grandparents we had so many people come and so many hugs happening.  It was 

wonderful to see the grandparents happy and joyful.  We loved their company and we loved the biscuits.  All 

the students want to have another Grandparents day so we can see them again.  

Finley and Frankie 

     
 

     
 

     
 

     



 

 
 

  Student Voice 

The Matific Games 
 

 
 

Matific is a fun Maths game where you can verse people in various levels. Lots of people enjoy playing Matific 

and the good thing about it is that you get your own avatar and it's very educational. 

 

The Matific Olympiad has started, and with three days left, you can free roam on Adventure Island, do 

Schoolwork and verse online in the Arena to gain stars for your school. 

 

Matific Olympiad is everyone’s favourite game that helps you learn Math. If you come to Miss Marg’s room 

during recess and lunch times, you can see how many people arrive to get event stars! Some people say it’s a 

fun way to improve your score to win the prizes: 1st school wins $1500, 2nd wins $1000, 3rd wins $500. So 

come here during recess and lunch times to get those event stars. (You might also get rewards!) 

 

Nuwain, Lorenzo and Alexander 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

  School Community News 

 

 

Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools – School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS):  

Monday 28 August – Friday 15 September 2023 
 

Throughout each year, we pause to listen to our students, families and staff to gauge how our learning 

community is travelling. This feedback is invaluable to our progress as effective school communities and is 

backed by evidence-based research and best practices. 
 

A significant and formal way in which we engage and gather data is through MACSSIS, the Melbourne 

Archdiocese Catholic Schools – School Improvement Surveys. 
 

MACSSIS is a set of surveys that have been built specifically for Catholic schools in Melbourne by the 

Learning Services team at MACS, in partnership with researchers at Learning First and in wide consultation 

with principals in our schools. 
 

In 2023, students, families and staff are invited to participate in MACSSIS via our secure and purpose-built 

online platform. The online platform is where our school leaders will access the summary reports that visualise 

the results of the student, family and staff surveys. 
 

The MACSSIS survey platform is operated by an independent supplier, ORIMA Research Pty Ltd. The 

platform meets with the high security and privacy standards for handling student and school data. Participating 

schools are in the process of updating their privacy policy to ensure school communities are fully informed and 

protected.   
 

Further information, including student consent forms for our Year 4-6 students will be distributed to families 

shortly. Secure login details will also be shared with families. 
 

We hope you take the time to complete the survey so we can continually improve our school. 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


